
 

 

 

25 September 2020 

 

Dear Parents, Caregivers and Students 

 

Given the unusual nature of our year and the impact on the Term 4 calendar, we have had to review 

our end of year ceremonies and the prizegivings in particular.  We will hold a full school academic 

prizegiving at the Vodafone Events Centre on the Monday 7 December commencing at 12pm. 

 

This will be the final chance for us to assemble as a full school, celebrate academic achievements, 

and pay respect to our senior leavers. The ceremony is expected to take just over two hours with 

the focus on our students (there will be a short speech form myself, and the Head Boy and Girl will 

speak). This day counts as a full school day and we expect all students to attend. Traditions are 

important in schools and we are working hard to create a special prizegiving that appropriately 

concludes the Saint Kentigern College year. This is especially important this year given how few 

opportunities we have had to come together and celebrate. Please reserve the date in your calendar 

and further details will come out next term.  

 

Other upcoming ceremonies are as follows: 

 

Celebrating the Arts Evening Tuesday 20 October (7pm) 

Bruce House Annual Dinner Wednesday 21 October 

Sports Awards Dinner Wednesday 4 November (6pm) 

Year 12 Graduation  Monday 9 November (4pm) 

Year 13 Graduation Dinner Sunday 6 December 

 

Final Chapels 

Cargill Chapel Sunday 18 October (6pm) 

Wilson Chapel Sunday 18 October (7.30pm) 

Stark Chapel Sunday 1 November (6pm) 

Wishart Chapel Sunday 1 November (7.30pm) 

Chalmers Chapel Sunday 8 November (6pm) 

Hamilton Chapel Sunday 8 November (7.30pm) 

 

Please click here for the feedback report with regards to the 2019 Sports Review. We had planned 

a feedback meeting however this was lost during Covid-19 Alert Level 3 and we are running out of 

windows of opportunity – hence this report. 

 

Feedback from Heads of Faculty regarding exam results is very pleasing indeed. Teachers are 

respectful of how hard students have worked and this is showing in the results. In some cases, I am 

told that results are better than ever.  I think it is fair to say that where students have made the effort 

then the results have followed and hence, we are well positioned going into Term 4 with four clear 

teaching weeks before exam leave. From another angle I can see how tired everyone is, students 

and staff. I hope you all can find some time to recharge and reset for the all-important Term 4. 

 

https://pub.saintkentigern.com/files/College/20200925_Sports_Review_Update_to_Community_25September2020.pdf


 

With the completion of the Senior School Practice Examinations, the following reports will be 

published on the OLE on Monday 5 October.  

The first is the NCEA Progress Report. This ‘live’ report, summarises the student’s achievement. 

This is a useful document, that will continually track the student’s progress as they complete their 

last internals in Term 4. The second is an IB Interim Progress report. This formative report provides 

predicted grades on the student’s achievement to date. Lastly, Year 13 students will receive a Rank 

Score Report. This report is based on Auckland University’s GPA entry criteria and provides insight 

into the requirements needed for Auckland University.  

All the best for a peaceful break. 

 

 

Fides servanda est 

 

 
Russell Brooke 

College Principal 


